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KS2 CHRISTMAS CAROL  
CONCERT:  
 
Playing to a packed house, the children entertained 
with a variety of performances including French 
poetry, glockenspiel, recorder and solo piano  
pieces.  The choir performed a melody of  
everyone's favourite Christmas carols and songs.   
Well done to everyone!  #spreadthecheer 
 
 

 

SCHOOL FINISHED TODAY FOR THE CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY. 
 
 

THANK YOU FROM ALL OF US FOR THE SUPPORT YOU HAVE SHOWN THE CHILDREN  
DURING THIS BUSY SEASON - WITH THE NATIVITY, CAROL CONCERTS AND  

PERFORMANCES, CHRISTMAS LUNCH & PARTY DAYS AND CHRISTMAS JUMPER DAY.   
 

We hope that all these activities will help make this Christmas memorable for all the children. 
 

Thank you for the gifts and good wishes that you have sent the staff, it’s appreciated. 
 

May you have a peaceful, cheerful and joyous Christmas  

Miss H-W (Y4) leaves us today.   
 
We wish her luck in her new job at Asmall  
Primary School in Ormskirk.  She will be 
missed. 
 
Mrs Harris returns to Y5 after Christmas and 
Mr Roberts joins us as Deputy Head and Y6 
class teacher. 

TWINKLE HOUSE: 
The choir performed at Twinkle House in  
Skelmersdale on Tuesday, they were guests at a 
special dementia-friendly Christmas party. 
 
After they had sung, they were allowed to explore 
the amazing play and immersive rooms at Twinkle 
House. 
 
Many thanks to the parents who were able to  
assist with transportation to and from the event. 
 
 



 Sunday Services at All Saints’ Church Appley Bridge:  

Sunday: 22nd December 10.30 am Holy Communion with Sara and Rev’d Sue  

Tuesday: 24th December 11.15pm Midnight Holy Communion with Rev’d Sue  

Wednesday: 25th December 10:30am Christmas Day Holy                  Commun-
ion Joint service held at Christ Church.  

Sunday: 29th December 10:30am Holy Communion with Sara and 
Rev’d John  

C4Ks (Sunday School ) is held on the 1st and 3rd Sundays of the 
month starting at 10.30am and going back into Church before the 
end of the service so the children can rejoin their parents. It is open 
to children from 5 years old+ We have recently updated our teach-
ing material which includes a Bible based theme with lots of activi-
ties .              

Children’s area: please enjoy the children’s area as you enter and use the resources.   Children 
are welcome to borrow any of the books – just add your name and date in the book by the 
shelves. 

Note from C4K (Church4Kids) C4K will restart on the 
19th January 2025!!            

We look forward to seeing you all,  

with love from Rachel and Cath  

Dates for the Diary: - 
FAMILY LUNCHES: -  

23rd January – Y2 

13th March – Y5 

1st May – Y1 

12th June – Reception 

17th July- Y6 leavers 

 

20th December - School finishes at 1.15pm 

6th January - School reopens 

24th January - Pantomime in school 

7th February - Yoga workshops (part of Childrens’ Mental 
Health Week) 

14 February - School closes at 3.30pm for half term 

24th February - school re-opens 

17th - 19th March - York residential trip 

4th April  - School closes at 1.15pm 

 

HOUSE POINT WINNERS 
Congratulations to St. Georges’ team 
who won the Autumn term house point 
competition with 2055 points. 
Pictured are Isla and Alex the house 
captains receiving the trophy! 

Autumn Term Attendance: 
 
Attendance for the whole school is 96.6% 
 
Reception - 97.4% 
Year 1 - 95.3% 
Year 2 - 98.1% 
Year 3 - 97.4% 
Year 4 - 96.2% 
Year 5 - 97.4% 
Yare 6 - 96.1% 
 
Well done to Year 2. 

Right Start Training:  
We are looking for volunteers to help with this 
training, it's to help the children learn about road 
safety. 
Anyone can help, parents, aunties/uncles,  
grandparents. Mrs Dunn has arranged    training 
on Thursday 23rd January from 9:15am. The 
more volunteers we have the less times you will 
be asked to help.  
If you can help, or know someone who might like 
to please contact the school office.  


